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20 CFR Ch. III (4–1–14 Edition) § 404.1582 

§ 404.1582 A period of disability based 
on blindness. 

If we find that you are blind and you 
meet the insured status requirement, 
we may establish a period of disability 
for you regardless of whether you can 
do substantial gainful activity. A pe-
riod of disability protects your earn-
ings record under Social Security so 
that the time you are disabled will not 
count against you in determining 
whether you will have worked long 
enough to qualify for benefits and the 
amount of your benefits. However, you 
will not necessarily be entitled to re-
ceive disability insurance cash benefits 
even though you are blind. If you are a 
blind person under age 55, you must be 
unable to do any substantial gainful 
activity in order to be paid disability 
insurance cash benefits. 

§ 404.1583 How we determine dis-
ability for blind persons who are 
age 55 or older. 

We will find that you are eligible for 
disability insurance benefits even 
though you are still engaging in sub-
stantial gainful activity, if— 

(a) You are blind; 
(b) You are age 55 or older; and 
(c) You are unable to use the skills or 

abilities like the ones you used in any 
substantial gainful activity which you 
did regularly and for a substantial pe-
riod of time. (However, you will not be 
paid any cash benefits for any month 
in which you are doing substantial 
gainful activity.) 

§ 404.1584 Evaluation of work activity 
of blind people. 

(a) General. If you are blind (as ex-
plained in § 404.1581), we will consider 
the earnings from the work you are 
doing to determine whether or not you 
should be paid cash benefits. 

(b) Under Age 55. If you are under age 
55, we will evaluate the work you are 
doing using the guides in paragraph (d) 
of this section to determine whether or 
not your work shows that you are 
doing substantial gainful activity. If 
you are not doing substantial gainful 
activity, we will pay you cash benefits. 
If you are doing substantial gainful ac-
tivity, we will not pay you cash bene-
fits. However, you will be given a pe-

riod of disability as described in sub-
part D of this part. 

(c) Age 55 or older. If you are age 55 or 
older, we will evaluate your work using 
the guides in paragraph (d) of this sec-
tion to determine whether or not your 
work shows that you are doing sub-
stantial gainful activity. If you have 
not shown this ability, we will pay you 
cash benefits. If you have shown an 
ability to do substantial gainful activ-
ity, we will evaluate your work activ-
ity to find out how your work com-
pares with the work you did before. If 
the skills and abilities of your new 
work are about the same as those you 
used in the work you did before, we 
will not pay you cash benefits. How-
ever, if your new work requires skills 
and abilities which are less than or dif-
ferent than those you used in the work 
you did before, we will pay you cash 
benefits, but not for any month in 
which you actually perform substantial 
gainful activity. 

(d) Evaluation of earnings—(1) Earn-
ings that will ordinarily show that you 
have engaged in substantial gainful activ-
ity. We will ordinarily consider that 
your earnings from your work activi-
ties show that you have engaged in 
substantial gainful activity if your 
monthly earnings average more than 
the amount(s) shown in paragraphs 
(d)(2) and (3) of this section. We will 
apply §§ 404.1574(a)(2), 404.1575(c), and 
404.1576 in determining the amount of 
your average earnings. 

(2) Substantial gainful activity guide-
lines for taxable years before 1978. For 
work activity performed in taxable 
years before 1978, the average earnings 
per month that we ordinarily consider 
enough to show that you have done 
substantial gainful activity are the 
same for blind people as for others. See 
§ 404.1574(b)(2) for the earnings guide-
lines for other than blind individuals. 

(3) Substantial gainful activity guide-
lines for taxable years beginning 1978. For 
taxable years beginning 1978, if you are 
blind, the law provides different earn-
ings guidelines for determining if your 
earnings from your work activities are 
substantial gainful activity. Ordi-
narily, we consider your work to be 
substantial gainful activity, if your av-
erage monthly earnings are more than 
those shown in Table I. For years after 
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